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Dear parents of the European Schools community, 

 

On March 21st, 2025, the Office of the Secretary General (OSG) organised the annual In-Service 

Training of Management Staff of the European Schools Network. Topics presented during these two 

days included, among others, a session on “Artificial Intelligence” given by Kari Kivinen, former 

Secretary General of the European Schools (2012 – 2016), since 2020 Education Outreach Expert at 

the European Union Intellectual Property Office (EUIPO) Observatory. 

On May 20th, 2025, at 18:00 – 20:00 Mr. Kivinen will give a webinar to parents of all European Schools 

“Empowering parents in the digital age: AI, media literacy, and combating fake news”.  

Mr. Kivinen recently started in a steering committee of the new DG-EAC expert group called "Tackling 

disinformation and promoting digital literacy through education and training". He recommends some 

interesting information for parents. 

Mr. Kivinen is also working with Finnish fact-checking organisation called Faktabaari and has edited 

several guides about digital information literacy and AI: https://faktabaari.fi/edu/oppaat/. 

Looking forward to greeting you online! Here is the link to register in advance! After registering, you 

will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting. 

 

 

 

Reet Escribano 

InterParents president 

https://op.europa.eu/en/publication-detail/-/publication/a224c235-4843-11ed-92ed-01aa75ed71a1/language-en
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffaktabaari.fi%2Fedu%2Foppaat%2F&data=05%7C02%7CReet.ESCRIBANO%40euipo.europa.eu%7C463aa8dfc05547d6f14d08dd710c7737%7C30ba0c6504bb44e98bd0ccdaa5b1adcb%7C1%7C0%7C638791020549387201%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VtyNcThKBIInGI4yjQourJtcHEtPDj16yr3mE1YTKBI%3D&reserved=0
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/q9PzTxsJTTik45TT-lurSg

